
 

tǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭΩǎ bƻǘŜǎ 
Flooding in the Performing Arts Room 
There was further flooding in the Performing Arts Room after yesterday’s storm so we ask for your patience 
while the space is cleaned and dried. We are waiting for a scope of works form the plumber to change the 
original drainage system to prevent future flooding in the SPACE Centre.  
 
Parent Volunteers at IEPS 
All school communities rely upon the support of families in various ways and at IEPS we are fortunate that we 
have the ongoing support of our parent community through various groups and activities  
 
I would like to take the opportunity to acknowledge and thank Bec Bolden for her commitment to the roles of 
PTFA President and Class Rep Co-ordinator and to Sarah Craddock who has been the long term manager of the 
IEPS Uniform Shop. Both Bec and Sarah will be stepping away from these positions so we are looking for new 
community members to take on these roles in 2019. 
 
Both Bec and Sarah are available for thorough handovers and Sarah will continue to run the Uniform Shop for 
the first half of next year despite her youngest child Caitlin heading to secondary school in 2019. 
 
This is an overview of each of the roles: 
PTFA President 

¶ Chair meetings once per term 

¶ Liaise with groups responsible for school events 

¶ Typically co-opted as a member of School Council 
Class Rep Co-ordinator 

¶ Chair meetings once per term 

¶ Share communication and process templates 

¶ Liasie with class reps throughout the term for support 
Bec will be on hand to help allocate class reps to each of the classes in 2019.  
 

Uniform Shop 2019 
Time commitment - 1 hour a week on Friday morning to open the Uniform Shop 

¶ Collecting money float and fill any orders from the front office and deliver to 
child's classroom 

¶ 10 minutes updating stock sales on SKYWARE online inventory 

¶ End of year stock take for school Business Manager takes about 90 minutes and a stock take before 
summer and winter orders placed 

¶ Open the uniform shop for new preps transition sessions in November (6 in total) 

¶ Open the uniform shop on Book collection Day at the start of the school year 

¶ Sell recorders for grade 3 Music program 
 
School Council is also exploring other options if we don’t have any volunteers to run the IEPS uniform shop. 
This includes having our uniform stocked in a local retail outlet or moving to an online supplier, however, both 
of these options will mean additional costs to the price of our uniform shop. IEPS has been fortunate to have 
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the generous service of Sarah Craddock, because having a parent run Uniform Shop keeps prices low for all 
members of the school community.  
 
Please contact the office if you would like to discuss how you (or you and a friend) can help in these roles next 
year. 
 

Go Green Day and Library Mural 
Thank you to the amazing PAG for planning and leading Tuesday’s Go Green Day. These 
students showed great leadership and helped our students learn more about how we 
can look after our environment at IEPS.  Thank you also to the talented group of student 
artists who worked with our artist in residence to paint the stunning mural in our 

library. Please look out for full reports from our students in next week’s Bulletin. Special thanks and 
acknowledgements to our teachers Lauren Turner, Chris Yoos and Beth Stewart who have successfully guided 
these student-led projects. 
 
Congratulations 

Special congratulations to Marisa Enderby from 3SC who will be performing in Evita at 
The Arts Centre from the 5th of December. Marisa is a talented singer and performer 
and we are all very proud of her as she makes her debut during the Melbourne season. 
 
 

Justine Mackey 
 
IVANHOE EAST PRIMARY SCHOOL WORKING BEE  

 
Sunday morning was sunny and warm: perfect Working Bee weather! On recommendation, The 
Friendship Tree area was cleared and mulched. The gardens were weeded, de-rubbished and 
pruned. Gutters and walkways were cleared of tanbark and leaves, overgrown areas were 
mown and whipper-snipped. Protection mats were retaped, asphalt was blown clean and the 
composting stalls were cleaned out. Thank you very much to the following people for 

generously giving their time and energy and tools: 
Andrew Jones, Clair Larkin, Gerard Lynch, Anouk Fawns, Benji Devasagayam, Catherine and Johan Ahlberg, 
Angelique Luijkx, Cameron, David and Henry Barr, Kim and Jay Samuel, Brad and Tom Richards and Craig 
Stevenson. Apologies for any mistakes – I made out the names as best I could. 
 
Toby Rose, on behalf of the Facilities Committee 

 

PUPIL OF THE WEEK 
The following students showed determination and a growth mindset in Week 5 and were presented at 
Assembly on Mon 19th: 

Grade Name 
PA Isabella 
PE Seb G 
PH William 
PK Jack, Elijah, Ava-Grace 
1K Taylor  
1M Jock M 
1W Oscar M 
2C Silke, Georjenna and Georgia 
2D Sam and Avni 
2R Maxim and Stella 
2T Willem, Daphne and Marlow 
3BL Jerry S 
3L Mitchell, Marcus, Yasmine 
4B Charlotte Starkey 
4Z Sakura B 
5G Christina S, Jack A & Lucas B 
5P Nick C and Frankie S 
5S Layla W & Oliver S 
6T Cindy L 
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The following students showed persistence in the face of a challenge and will be presented at Assembly next 
week, Monday 26th: 

  
 Grade Name 
 PA Maximus 
 PE Lilliana F 
 PH Hamish 
 PK Adam and Chelsea 
 1K Oscar  
 1M Leona  
 1W Zara N 
 2D Lachlan and Kevin 
 2R Hugh G 
 2T Amelia and Chester 
 3BL Edward Mancey 
 3L Alexia, Franky 
 4B Angus Lawson 
 5G Jenny T, Amy L and Mia H 
 5P Hannah A 
 5S Benjamin H & Mane  
 6T Angelina H 
 
MUSIC NEWS 
Well Done Concert Band at Assembly on Monday. 

Congratulations on a great performance Concert Band! The IEPS community really enjoyed 
your performance on Monday. Thanks for all the effort you have put in over the year. A big 
thankyou to Brian who has guided you to become a fantastic ensemble. 
 
Everyone is invited to the IEPS String Soiree on November 22nd   
Our annual String Soiree will take place on Thursday the 22nd of November, in the Year 6 

Learning space due to last night’s flooding of the PA room. You don’t have be learning a string instrument 
or be a family member of a string student to attend. Everyone is welcome. Students are to arrive at 
6.45pm for a 7pm start.  
This is a great opportunity for students interested in starting a string instrument in 2019 to see what 
playing violin, viola and cello is all about. We are especially looking for new cello and viola students. 
 
We are also planning some performances by our strings students and Concert Band members in Term 
Four at assembly.  
 
2019 Strings and Woodwind Program 
If you would like to join the IEPS strings or woodwind program in 2019 expressions of interest forms can 
be obtained at the school office. We provide lessons for violin and viola.  
If your child is in levels three to six next year and would like to learn the saxophone, clarinet or flute we 
are also taking enrolments. 
Students that are already in the program need to advise Lauren Fairbairn if they are continuing or leaving 
as soon as possible. This will advise us of numbers and timetabling in 2019. 
 
Victorian State School Spectacular 2019 – Applications closed on Friday 9th November 
Audition applications for solo performers are now closed for 2019 Victorian State School Spectacular.  
Good luck to all those students that have booked an audition. Come and see me if you need any assistance 
planning your auditions. 
 
Lauren Fairbairn 
Music Teacher    

 

FIRST AID ROOM WASHING 
For week commencing 26th November, our volunteer is Magdalena Szabo. Many thanks for 
volunteering for this task. 
 

 



 
Roster 
    Help needed 

Thu 22 Nov Angelique Luijkx 
Shara Mazlan 
Sadaf 

11.15-1.15 
9.30-11.30 
10.00-1.00 

  

Fri 23 Nov Sarah Cuthbertson 
Narelle Findling 
Maggie Vaiopoulos 

9.30-1.45 
9.30-1.45 
9.30-1.45 

  

Mon 26 Nov Karen Tyers-Craig 10.15-11.30  11.30-1.45 

Tue 27 Nov Rachael 
Amanda Woodhouse 
Sadaf 

9.30-11.30 
9.30-1.30 
10.00-1.00 

  
 

Wed 28 Nov 
 

Sandra Aylett-Sloan 
Ian 

9.30-11.30 
9.30-11.30 

 11.30-1.45 

Thu 29 Nov Sarah Goodisen 
Cindy Shearer 
Sadaf 

9.30-1.30 
9.30-1.30 
10.00-1.00 

  

Fri 30 Nov Dianne Camilleri 
Bianca Dobson 
Natalie Mol 

9.30-1.45 
9.30-1.45 
11.45-1.45 

  

Mon 3 Dec    10.15-11.30 
11.30-1.45 

 

 
News 
SUSHI DAY ï Tuesday 4 December 
Orders via My School Connect are due  
Tuesday 27 November at 9.30 am. 
Please remember that there are no other lunch orders available on sushi day. 
 

 
Did you know? 
Our cut of time for lunch orders on My School Connect is 9.30am on the day that you require 
the lunch. However, this does not apply to special lunch days (e.g. Sushi day, Hotdog day). 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Sonia, Canteen Manager 
E: canteen@ivanhoeeastps.vic.edu.au 
T: 9499 2171 
W: http://www.myschoolconnect.com.au/ivanhoeeast 
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ADVERTISING:  We restrict ads to those that seem to be of interest to our school community. School council does not endorse any ads published and takes no 
responsibility for them. Deadline for advertising is Tuesday 2.00pm.   Contact Karen in the school office on 9499 2171 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 


